

## State of New Jersey

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

CHRIS CHRISTIE

Governor

KIM GUADAGNO Lt. Governor Solid and Hazardous Waste Management Program
P.O. Box 420
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0420
Tel: 609-984-3438
Fax: 609-633-1112
www.state.nj.us/recyclenj

BOB MARTIN Commissioner

JAN 1 3 7011

Diana E. Vigilante, Manager Somerset County Division of Solid Waste Management County Administration Building 20 Grove Street P.O. Box 3000 Somerville, NJ 08876-1262

Dear Ms. Vigilante:

The Department of Environmental Protection's (Department) Solid and Hazardous Waste Management Program is in receipt of a request for administrative action to the Somerset County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated December 28, 2010. The December 28, 2010 request for administrative action to the County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion of asphalt as an acceptable material for acceptance and processing at the Yannuzzi & Sons, Inc. Class B Recycling Center, to be located on Block 142, Lot 23 at 152 US Highway 206 in the Township of Hillsborough. The subject recycling center was included in the County Plan to accept and process up to 2,000 tons per day of concrete, brick, and block through the Department's December 13, 2010 certification of approval of an amendment to the County Plan adopted by the Somerset County Board of Chosen Freeholders on June 22, 2010.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5, the inclusion of a modification of an existing facility including the acceptance and processing of additional waste types or recyclable materials can be accomplished via an administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of asphalt as an acceptable material for acceptance and processing at the Yannuzzi & Sons, Inc. Class B Recycling Center in the Township of Hillsborough is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

Please be advised that this approval shall not be construed as an expression of the Department's intent to issue a General Approval or General Approval Modification to the subject corporation for the above noted recycling activities.

Sincerely,

Guy J. Watson, Chief

Bureau of Recycling and Planning